BOOM

Incident at Clarke Creek Wind Farm

3 July 2025 - Boom Logistics Limited (ASX: BOL) (Boom) is deeply saddened to report that an incident
occurred at the Clarke Creek Wind Farm on 2 July 2025, resulting in the fatality of an employee of Boom.
Despite being treated by emergency services on site, the employee succumbed to the injuries sustained.

Authorities have been notified, and Boom will assist with their enquiries.

Senior management will travel to the site tomorrow and counselling is being provided to personnel affected
by the incident.

Boom CEO Ben Pieyre expressed the company’s heartfelt condolences:

‘This is a heartbreaking loss to the Boom family. Our deepest condolences go out to the family, friends and
loved ones of our colleague and we will provide support to them during this difficult time,’

Boom is committed to ensuring the ongoing health and safety of everyone in the Boom family.

This release was approved by the Board of Directors of Boom Logistics Limited.
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